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ANNOUNCEMENT

Date: May 28, 2007

To: Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited

Subject: Clarification on the Article in Siamrath

It has come to our attention that there was an article published on May 28, 2007 in Siamrath,

a daily newspaper in Thailand, in relation to our planned dual listing was against by our
certain directors. We would like to clarify that such news is not true.

Please be informed accordingly.

Samut Hatthasing
President
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